Congratulations!!!

BBSC swimmers Brent Scaife and Elizabeth Wishart have been selected to participate in the Indiana Swimming Age Group Elite Camp over Memorial Day weekend in Crawfordsville.
Team Bowling Activity!
We have more than 50 people signed up for our team bowling activity this Saturday, May 10! That’s a great number and it should be a fun day! The activity begins at 1 p.m. at Brownsburg Bowl (18 Whittington Drive, Brownsburg, IN, 46112). The cost, with tax, is $11.67 per person, and includes unlimited games for 2 hours, plus shoes, snacks and drinks. Please note that all money needs to be collected by Saturday morning before the event. If you haven’t paid, please give your payments to Coach Andy. Checks should be payable to “Swim Indy.”

Team Garage Sale / Benefit for BBSC Scholarship Fund

We would like to encourage everyone on the club to lend a hand or donate items to an upcoming club garage sale (hosted by Jennie Miller), which will serve as a fundraiser for the BBSC Scholarship Fund. This fund is only a year old, but has already provided a valuable and worthwhile experience to several members of the club, allowing them to participate and reap the rewards from competitive swimming. Details of the garage sale are as follows:

· Date and Time: Saturday, May 24, 8 a.m. to 2 p.m. (rain date of Saturday, May 31)

· Donations: All items accepted, including housewares, furniture, clothing, etc … Donations accepted now through Friday, May 23. Small items can be handed off to Jennie at the pool. Larger items can be dropped off at the Miller home, 653 Sable Chase.

· Contact Information: All questions can be directed to Jennie via home phone (858-8322) or cell phone (626-8902).

· Details: Any unsold items will be given to Goodwill or St. Vincent DePaul unless otherwise noted. Pre-priced items are appreciated. Club members will kindly pay the asking price for anything that catches their eye! 

Again, please donate to this event and support the club’s efforts to give opportunities to those who need them, to participate in this sport we all love. Your generosity is appreciated!

May Practice Schedule - UPDATE
The practice schedule for the first three weeks of May has been posted at the pool and on the club website. Please note that at the end of May, an extensive construction project will begin at Brownsburg High School. This project will affect the entrances to the pool and will necessitate a few days of the pool being closed. As of now, the pool will be closed due to construction on Friday, May 23 and is scheduled to re-open on Thursday, May 29. Training arrangements for all groups are in the works. So far, we have secured the following training times and locations:

Senior / Senior Development: Saturday, May 24, 7-9 a.m. @ IUPUI Natatorium

                                                   Tuesday, May 27, 4-6 p.m. @ IUPUI Natatorium

                                                  Wednesday, May 28, 4-6 p.m. @ IUPUI Natatorium

Irish Aquatics Hotels

For everyone traveling to the Irish Aquatics Summer Classic (July 11-13 @ University of Notre Dame), the hosts have provided some hotel information. IA has blocked rooms at three hotels: The Residence Inn (716 N. Niles Avenue; South Bend, IN 46617; 574-282-8030); The Residence Inn (231 Park Place; Mishawaka, IN 46545; 574-271-9283); Waterford Estates (US 933; South Bend, IN 46635; 574-877-8496). The rooms are blocked under “Irish Aquatics.”

Team Equipment
New Brownsburg Swim Club T shirts are now available from Team Sports in Brownsburg. These are available on a “walk in” basis, and everyone is encouraged to head over to Team Sports and pick one (or more) up. The cost is approximately $11 per shirt. Also, the artwork can be screened onto other clothing items if you prefer. New BBSC team caps are in the works and should be here before the FAST 500. Also, if you need a team suit, you can still order the team suits from Action Accents. These suits were not embroidered or screened. They are a simple “off the rack” print. We will, however, have a new team suit in the fall.
Silver Group Reminder

Coach Raz would like to remind all Silver Group swimmers that they should make an effort to own their own fins, kickboard and mesh equipment bag. All of these items are available online from Action Accents, or locally from one of the city swim shops.

BBSC Summer Splash

The next meet on the schedule is our home meet, the BBSC Summer Splash (June 6-8 @ Brownsburg High School). This is our big event for the summer and we need a full team effort! Swimmers, please signup to participate in this meet and parents, keep your eyes peeled for volunteer signups as the date gets closer. We need all of our awesome volunteers in full force!

FAST 500 – Updated entry posted!

An updated entry for the FAST 500 Invitational (May 16-18 @ Fishers High School) has been posted on the club website. We are still allowed to make updates to our entry through Monday, the week of the meet (May 12). If something comes up and you know you aren’t able to attend, or if you haven’t signed up and would like to attend, please contact Coach Josh ASAP.
Individual Parent / Swimmer Meetings

There are still opportunities to signup for an individual parent / swimmer meet for all swimmers in the Gold, Senior Development and Senior groups. These meetings are valuable opportunities for families to discuss the upcoming season with their group coach. Signup sheets are posted on the office door. If the available slots don’t work for you, please let your group coach know and an alternative arrangement can be made.
“On the mountains of truth, you can never climb in vain: Either you will reach a point higher up today, or you will be training your powers so that you will be able to climb higher tomorrow.”





- Friedrich Nietzsche
EVERYTHING COUNTS. EVERYONE MATTERS.
